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August 10, 2023 6:00 PM
Meeting held remotely

Call to Order:  Board of Finance Chair Michael Imber called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  Attendees were Vice Chair Rone Baldwin, Theresa Brasco, Jeffrey Farr, Jeffrey Goldstein and Finance Director Rick Darling.  Excused from attendance due to travel were Amy Gare and Maxwell Rosenthal.

Discussion regarding an update on the status of summer initiatives and project groups.
Mr. Imber lead a discussion on the summer project groups and updates. 
· Procurement Policy Update
Mr. Baldwin gave an update on the procurement process policy work with group members Ms. Gare, Mr. Darling, Selectwoman Amy Jenner, Interim Town Administrator Lee Palmer, and WPS Finance Director Phil Cross.  With the assistance of Mr. Palmer, the group is reviewing other town policies and procedures for procurement.  Mr. Baldwin would like present for BOF review at the September meeting.  
· Special Appropriation Protocals    
Mr. Farr discussed that the special appropriation request form has been updated and is ready for review.  Mr. Farr will send it to the BOF for review prior to September’s meeting.
· Cash Flow Modeling 
Mr. Imber and Mr. Farr met with Mr. Cross to discuss cash flow relating to the BOE.  Timing variations were discussed.  A meeting with Mr. Darling will be scheduled to discuss next steps.
· Key Financial Ratio Analysis 
Mr. Goldstein and Ms. Brasco have evaluated and familiarized exercises relating to Moody’s ratings.  Mr. Imber and Ms. Brasco have had meetings discussing scenarios and goals for calculating different assumptions relating to long term forecasting.
A meeting with Mr. Darling regarding town assumptions will be scheduled.  Mr. Imber clarified that the BOF are making assumptions, not decisions, on different scenarios to get a range of debt capacity to assist the BOE as they consider school infrastructure with regard to the schools projected 10 year projections.  Mr. Imber noted that long term forecast scenarios evaluation will take longer and perhaps ready for review for the October BOF meeting. 

Discussion/Decision regarding approval of the June 15, June 22 and July 13, 2023 minutes.  Mr. Imber explained that in order to approve the minutes that four members present on tonight’s meeting had to have been present at the meetings up for approval.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to table voting on the June 15  and July 13th minutes to the September BOF meeting when the required amount will be present.  Mr. Farr made the motion.  Seconded by Mr. Goldstein.  Motion to table June 15 and July 13th minutes meeting approved.  Motion passes.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve the June 22nd minutes.  Motion made by Ms. Brasco, seconded by Mr. Goldstein.  Motion passes, one abstention by Mr. Baldwin.
  
Adjourn.  Mr. Imber called for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Farr made the motion, seconded by Mr. Baldwin.  All in favor.  Motion passes unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.
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